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Planned & Current works on Dunball Roundabout:  April/May 2025

Progress

With the initial works by Centregreat on behalf of Somerset Council completed on programme on
the Western side of the A38, with McDonalds to the left, running Northbound to the current
roundabout and entrance into Dunball Wharf. Works have now moved swiftly adjacent to these
works outside Treleborg and the entrance to the Dunball Industrial Estate in order to accommodate
the new widened footpaths and the pedestrian crossings and including new kerbing, ducting and
utility works. Footpath and drainage kerbing works have also been undertaken from the bus stop
along to the Admirals Table  with pedestrian access walkways created whilst the works are ongoing.

The A39 was closed in order to remove the Variogard guard safety barrier and the central reservation
has now been excavated new drainage put in and filled and will be landscaped with grass seeding
in due course. The lanes on either side of the central reservation now have been resurfaced also
and are currently being used whilst work continues on the lay by running towards the roundabout
and in front of Treleborg. The tremendous progress on the Dunball scheme can best be seen via
the two photos below showing our works in January and then April.

The next big phase will come (see road closures in traffic management below) with the A39 being
closed in the night in order to plane and resurface and then put new road markings down. Also new
signs and shared cycle way bollards kerbing on the corner of the roundabout close to the BP garage.
We are also aiming to finish the footpath surfacing along the A38 alongside Wessex recycling and
McDonald’s.



We would be pleased to hear your comments. You can get in touch by contacting our Public Liaison Officer:
Syed Shah on 07717 844 042    syed.shah@centregreat.net

Travel Somerset – for live travel alerts, roadworks information and winter weather updates
On X and Facebook @TravelSomerset and online 24/7 at www.travelsomerset.co.uk

M5 J23 Dunball Improvement Scheme – April 2025

Traffic Management

Traffic Management requirements for the current works on the A38, will utilise a section of the new
Lanes 2 and 3 northbound from Bridgwater to the Dunball Roundabout, this is to ensure the safety
of the workforce and the public and also improves work efficiencies.

Night-time Road Closures (1930 - 0500 hrs) are planned to take place on the A39 between the
Dunball roundabout and the M5 roundabout on:
12th - 21st  May (Full closure)  Resurfacing including road markings and high friction surfacing.

In order to improve the flow of traffic and support local businesses, additional signage has been
used: ‘Adverse Camber’ ‘When queuing use both lanes’ ‘Merge in turn’ and ‘Businesses open as
usual’

Please note the next newsletter 5 will be sent week commencing the 2nd June 2025.

Subscribe to our Newsletters / More Information
If you would like to subscribe to receive the M5 J23 newsletters or would like further
information, please contact our Public Liaison Officer:

            Syed Shah 07717 844 042
            Email: syed.shah@centregreat.net

Somerset Council J23 Dunball Link: https://www.somerset.gov.uk/roads-travel-and-
parking/bridgwater-dunball-roundabout-improvement/


